

OFFICE OF THE

## DEPARTMENT OF MINES AND RESOURCES

IMMIGRATION BRANCH

Ottawa, June 1st, 1937.

Dear Mr. Damude,

Further to my letter of April 20th relative to the desire of the Congregation B'Nei Jacob, of Niagara Falls, Ontario, to arrange for the admission from Poland of a Jewish Rabbi, Aron Chenje Nejfeld, I beg to advise you that an Order-in-Council has now been passed approving the entry of this proposed immigrant.

The Department is, therefore, prepared to issue a letter to facilitate the movement of this proposed immigrant but we will first require to know by which steamship line he intends travelling as, under the present practice, such letters of entry are transmitted to the Head Office in Canada of the transportation company through which passage will be arranged.

We are today requesting the Immigration Inspectorin-Charge at Niagara Falls to obtain the necessary particulars in this regard and immediately on receipt of his reply final action will be taken on the case.

Yours very truly,

A.B. Damude, Esq., M.P., Fonthill, Ontario.